

Mt. Hood Region Cadillac & LaSalle Club Portland, OR



October 2019 Newsletter

Website: www.mthoodclc.com

Director's Message: Greetings to all:



The holiday season is only weeks away, it's time to wish all a happy and joyous season.

Kathryn and I just returned from participating in the National Driving Tour hosted by the Valley Forge Region CLC in Gettysburg PA. from Oct. 21st-27th, extending our stay thru The 31st to visit relatives. We had a great time, made new friends and learned as much as possible from our first driving tour experience. We are looking forward to sharing all that we learned from our first driving tour experience.

Be sure to mark your calendar on Dec. 8th for the Mt Hood Region

Christmas Celebration Dinner to be held at Sayler's Old Country Kitchen. Please see our Website at mthoodregionclc.com for complete details

Best wishes to all during the upcoming holiday season.

Greg Duthie

Director: MTRCLC

The Mount Hood Region CLC has a new venue for our General Membership Meetings. Starting with the September 25th meeting, we will be meeting at The High Rocks Restaurant and Lounge, 915 E. Arlington Street, Gladstone, OR 97027, 503-656-1111.

Greg Duthie

Director Mt Hood Region CLC

Cell: 206-380-0123 email: wgd300@hotmail.com

MHRC General Meeting Minutes, 10/23/2019

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Keith Stone at 6:59 pm at the High Rocks Café. Present were Keith and Penny Stone, Richard Fabbro, Sue Rohner, Laurie Abbott, Bonnie McCauley, Rocio Baunsgard, Mona Marsh and Orville Crull, Jack and Jodie Wojnowski, and Leonard and Debbie Dutton. There were no additions or corrections to the September Minutes. It was approved unanimously. Kathryn sent the Treasurer's report.

There will be no General Meetings in Nov. and Dec. The next General meeting will be Jan. 22nd. 2020. Greg and Kathryn are attending the Valley Forge Driving Tour.

Scam alert: Some Club members have received emails from Greg Duthie requesting gift cards on behalf of a charity for veterans. Please disregard the request. This is a scam.

The Christmas Dinner will be at Sayler's Old Country Kitchen on December the 8th. Happy Hour at 4:30 Dinner at 5: 30 p.m. Please respond to Sue Rohner our Activities Chair to 503-913-0446 or rohner1@msn.com by November 25. 2019. See more information on our website. https://mthoodregionclc.com

Wish List Donations to My Father's House include 4 crib mattresses, and water proof crib mattress liners, sheets etc. Also they have asked for Crockpot recipe books. Please have the mattresses delivered to My Father's House directly. Donating members needs the address of My Father's House.

5000 W. Powell Blvd. P.O.Box 1147 Delivery Hours 503-492-3046

Gresham, OR 97030 Gresham, Or 97030 M-Th-F 9am-pm

The Newsletter need to be emailed to members. Thank you Laurie our Club is 100% compliant. Patty Schick continues to make progress. McCauleys had dinner with Patti and Larry Schick. Both of them are looking forward to get back to Club activities.

Our Club had a successful dry run to Lincoln City. Also included were the Evergreen Aviation Museum, wine tasting at the Willamette Valley Wineries, lunch at the Pura Vida and Ramblas Restaurants. Also there were several scenic drives to include the Yamhill Winery situated at the top of a hill. It has a fantastic view. The group spent 2 nights at the Chinook Winds Hotel and Casino.

There will be a 2020 Driving Tour meeting at McCauley's on Sunday 10/17 at 12:00 noon. It would be a pot luck lunch. The committee members will be discussing website access, lodgings and new contracts, sponsorships, and volunteer appeals including Astoria. Jodie Wojnowski volunteered to do the 50/50. Mona will talk about some information about menu selection and opening and closing activities in the November meeting.

A letter to the Self-Starter including Registration needs to be sent for Dec-January. Also the Club needs to send a letter to the Self Starter regarding advertising the 2020 National Driving Tour to be published starting March going forward.

Swap Meet.

The Club needs to have a person in charge of organizing the Swap meet participation. It will take place the first weekend in April 2020. Members need to donate items to sell. Two years ago the Club's participation in the Swap meet was successful. Johnny might have some items. We need to have a volunteer schedule. It should be put on the website or emailed to members individually in the early part of November. We need to put together a volunteer signup sheet. It should have 4 shifts. Keith

is of the opinion that the shifts should be 4 hours max per person. Tentative schedule would be:

Thursday we move in. Friday 7am to 7pm Saturday 7am to 5pm Sunday 8am to 1pm

Grill Badges

We need to put a picture on the Newsletter and the Self Starter advertising the Grill Badges for sale. There are \$36 +bubble wrap and mailing. The price will be \$40 for outsiders.

They could be delivered at the Christmas dinner.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rocio Baunsgard, Secretary

In Memory Of

Arlene Williams

September 20, 1944-November 11, 2019

Our condolences to her family, in particular to her husband

Campbell Munn

Arlene was a long standing member of our Club

Pictures from our Dry Run to the Oregon Toast

It was a cold and windy day
Pictures by Bonnie McCauley







Mount Hood Region & La Salle Club Christmas Celebration Sayler's Old Tountry Kitchen 10519 SE Stark Street Portsand, Oregon December 8th, 2019 KITT Sue Rohner 503-913-0446 Rohners@msn.com By November 25 Hope to see you there

Please bring any donations for My Father's House to the dinner. Wish List includes Waterproof crib mattress covers, fitted crib sheets. Full size mattress pads and Crock pot recipe books

FOR SALE OR WANTS:

For sale: 2 sets 1951 Cadillac 331 cylinder heads \$125.00/set, 2 sets 1951 Cadillac rocker arm L&R 1949 Cadillac exhaust manifolds \$100.00/ Pair. All parts should be considered cores. Call Greg Duthie @ 206 380 0123 or wgd300@hotmail.com

Mail all correspondence to:
Cadillac & LaSalle Club
Mt. Hood Region
PO Box 2741
Clackamas OR 97015

DIRECTOR	Greg Duthie	206-380-0123	wgd300@hotmail.com
VICE PRESIDENT	Keith Stone	503-203-8401	pmspenny2002@yahoo.com
SECRETARY	Rocio Baunsgard	360-606-0290	rbaunsgard@yahoo.com
TREASURER	Kathryn Duthie	503-266-4514	Kduthie47@gmail.com
ACTIVITIES CHAIR	Sue Rhoner	503-913-0446	Rohner1@msn.com
MEMBERSHIP CHAIR	Laurie Abbott	971-255-7096	Lja5674@gmail.com
WEBMASTER	Chris McCauley	503-936-5826	Chris.s.mccauley@gmail
MEMBER AT LARGE	Larry Schick	503-784-1000	lschick@lagrandindustrial.net
SUNSHINE PERSON	Carol Barteaux	503-775-7754	Phone only

Any mistakes in this newsletter were purposely put in to test if you are truly reading our publication.

Editor Rocio Baunsgard